



Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on December 11th 2018 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
666
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chairman.





B. Kyle.






G. Douglas.






M. Porter.






K. Johnson.
667
In attendance.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.

4 members of the public.
668
Apologies.


None.
669
Declarations of Interest.


               Development Trust:       

M. Porter is on committee. 





B. Kyle is on committee.

                             G. Douglas Assistant Manager at the Heritage Centre.


Holy Island Partnership.

R. Coombes is on committee.






M. Porter is on committee.

670
Statements by the public.



Comments were made about the problem of dog dirt around the village. It was agreed that 

               this was a local problem rather than a visitor one. The Chairman and Councillor Johnson


pointed out that this was a matter best left to the Dog Wardens although unfortunately         
they only came during normal working hours and then only infrequently.
The question of the Smart meter aerial at Chare Ends was raised. The Chairman advised that this had not received planning permission and after a complaint by HIPC had been referred by NCC to their Planning Enforcement Team. The Clerk would keep interested parties informed of any developments.


Information on the proposed 20mh speed limit was requested and the Chairman advised 


that it was intended to start where the present 30mph limit does with the 30 limit beginning


where the road leaves the beach at Chare Ends.



671
Minutes of the last meeting.
The Minutes of the meeting held on May 7th 2018 were approved.   Councillor Johnson proposing and Councillor Porter seconding.

672
Neighbourhood Plan.

The Chairman advised that draft details had been received. HIPC had requested more 

information on the exact location of one site mentioned for housing; were querying the 


total number of houses suggested for the island and were stressing that the Green Lane Car


Park should be removed from any list involving housing.

673
HIPC Risk Assessment.

The Risk Assessment document prepared by the Clerk and previously circulated to 

Councillors was accepted.

674
Potholes.

The Clerk is to raise with NCC potholes identified to the council by residents but will also 


re-issue the document produced some time ago giving NCC Contact details for reporting


potholes and residents are encouraged to do this directly with NCC 

675
Fiddlers Green – Common Land Status.

The Clerk is still pursuing this and is waiting for a reply from NCC Councillor Lawrie about 

who at NCC is responsible for Common Lands and Greens.

676
Matters arising:

Speed Limit. Frustratingly NCC has still not responded. The Clerk will raise again with

them and with Councillor Lawrie who is an enthusiastic supporter of the proposal.


Turnstiles on Close. These have now been repaired by Cheswick Estates.

677
Finance.

It was agreed that that the Precept should remain unchanged at £500. Chairman proposed.

Councillor Kyle seconded.


The Clerk advised that he had submitted a claim for a refund of Vat totalling £1135.26


The Clerk reported that the bank balance at today’s date was £13263.55


It was agreed that, as in previous years, HIPC would donate £100 to the Great North Air

Ambulance in April for the year 2019 – 2020. Proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Johnson.


It  was agreed to pay the annual subscription of £63 for membership of the Society of Local


Council Clerks but not to renew membership of the Association.

678
Public Toilets.

The Chairman confirmed the discussions which had taken place in November with officers


of NCC about the appalling state of the public toilet provision in the village as reported by

visitors throughout the year to HIPC, NCC and Anne-Marie Trevelyan MP. NCC is carrying out a full review to be reported to HIPC in the New Year. The recommendations agreed at the November Meeting were that the Green Lane toilets would be extended and fully refurbished; once that was done the Crossgate toilets would be closed. HIPC has submitted a list of jobs that would benefit the village in order to justify the cost to NCC of having a full time employee based on the island responsible to carry out those jobs as well as being responsible for the toilets.

679
Planning Queries.

Smart Meter Aerial. As already detailed this has been referred to Planning Enforcement 

Team.

Tepee Manor House Hotel. HIPC has contacted NCC to confirm that, although the tepee


has now been removed, re-erection or installation of an alternative would have to be subject


to Planning Permission.


Pilgrims. Stone Wall. The Chairman explained that Pilgrims have stated that the wall was 

taken down because it was found to be dangerously bowed while work was being carried

out on the new coffee grinding building. Retrospective Planning Permission is being applied for to cover the partial demolition and re-instatement of the wall.

680.
Planning Applications.


One application received since the last meeting. Marygate Cottage. New  front door.


HIPC did not object. 

681
Freedom of Information Request.

The Clerk reported that a Freedom of Information request had been received from solicitors


in Newcastle requiring details of any records held by HIPC on bye-laws affecting the island.


He had replied that no details were held by HIPC and referred them to NCC and Natural 


England.

682
Reading Room.

The Clerk advised that he was involved with the development of the Archive within the

Reading Room which had just been re-furbished by Peregrini and Heritage Lottery Funds.


He asked that the agreement in principle to provide some financial support approved in 
the meeting of September 18th 2017, minute 578 be re-affirmed, subject to Council approval being required for any payment before it is made. This was accepted, the Chairman proposing, Councillor Johnson seconding.

683
Reports from Committees:

Development Trust. No report.

Holy Island Partnership. No report.
Village Hall Committee.  No report.
Fishermen Society. No report.
684
Any other business:


It was asked whether the allowance available from Councillor Lawrie of £1000 per year 


was still available. The Clerk said that as far as he was aware it was but specific, costed 


requests would need to be made. It was agreed that a questionnaire should be produced


and circulated to residents in January asking for their views.

Date of next meeting. 
Monday March 18th 2019 at 6.00pm in The Crossman Hall.

Meeting closed at 6.52pm.

